
 
ECC CORNER – Child Care Connection Provider e-Newsletter 

Edition #7 Spring/Summer 2021 

 

 
Child Care Connection, 1001 Spruce St., Suite 201, Trenton, NJ 08638   

Fiscal Dept.  609-989-9010     Website:  www.ccc-nj.org 
 

 

 

 

DFD Announces Extension Of Payment On  

Enrollment v. Attendance 

 
The Division of Family Development (DFD) announced on 

April 30, 2021 that payment of child care subsidy based on 

enrollment will be extended through December 31, 2021. 

 

This means parents will not have to swipe or call in 

attendance for the remainder of the 2021 calendar year.  

Providers will receive full payment for all days of authorized 

child care agreements for enrolled students. 

 

Provider Report of Terminations 

 

Providers must submit the Provider Report of Child Care 

Terminations Form to CCC when a family disenrolls, 

indicating the last day in care. Click here for a copy of the 

form.   
 

 

Maximum Child Care Reimbursement Rates for State 
Subsidy Programs 

 

Need to review the State child care reimbursement rates?  

The rate table can be found on ECC web portal home page.   

A link can be found below and is effective as of January 3, 

2021. 

http://ccc-nj.org/polImage.cfm?doc_Id=54035&size_code=Doc 

                

DID YOU KNOW? 

  

CHILD CARE COVID RELIEF  

SUPPLEMENTAL PAYMENTS IN 

EFFECT THROUGH 

 JUNE 30, 2021 

 

Effective March 1, 2021, DFD 
combined the COVID-19 
supplemental payment with 
the subsidy child care rate in 
the ECC payment. 
 
The monthly equivalent of 
$300 ($13.86/daily) for full-
time care and $150 
($6.93/daily) for part-time 
care has been pro-rated and 
added to the daily subsidy 
child care rate. 
 
Payment occurs through the 
ACH direct deposit in the 
ECC system. 
 
This directive is currently in 
effect through June 30, 2021. 
 
Please review the agreement 
details by reviewing your 
provider web portal. 
 

 

 

 

https://www.childcareconnection-nj.org/pdf/Provider%20Report%20of%20Termination%20of%20Child%20Care%20Services%20for%20Children%20on%20Subsidy%20-%20Nov.%202016.pdf
https://www.childcareconnection-nj.org/pdf/Provider%20Report%20of%20Termination%20of%20Child%20Care%20Services%20for%20Children%20on%20Subsidy%20-%20Nov.%202016.pdf
http://ccc-nj.org/polImage.cfm?doc_Id=54035&size_code=Doc
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Notice of CCDF Health and Safety Requirements for DOH 

Summer Youth Camps Issued 5/27/21 
 

2021 SUMMER YOUTH CAMPS  
NJ Child Care Subsidy Program Requirements Introduction  
The federal Child Care Development Block Grant (CCDBG) Reauthorization Act increases the health 
and safety requirements for all child care and early learning settings that accept child care subsidies, 
including youth camps. These provisions include pre-service trainings, comprehensive criminal 
background checks, written policies and procedures, and inspections and monitoring.  
Summer Youth Camps interested in receiving funds through the Department of Human 
Services, Division of Family Development (DHS/DFD) Child Care Subsidy Program are required 
to comply with the requirements below. These requirements apply to current and prospective staff, 
including volunteers and individuals who have unsupervised access to children.  
 

How to Register  
To register as a summer youth camp, you must have a New Jersey Child Care Information System 
(NJCCIS) account. If you already have an account, you can login to www.NJCCIS.com and complete 
the 2021 DFD Youth Camp Acknowledgment Form. 

If you do not have an NJCCIS Account – STOP! You must e-mail DFD.YouthCamps@dhs.nj.gov for 
information on how to register your program.  

In addition to a completed Acknowledgment Form, all summer youth camps must:  
• Comply with the Youth Camp Safety Standards (N.J.A.C. 8:25) and have a 2021 Youth Camp        
Certificate of Approval on file;  
• Comply with New Jersey COVID-19 Youth Summer Camp Standards Guidelines;  
• Comply with CCDBG Health and Safety Requirements (45 CFR 98), detailed below.  
• Complete the pre-service trainings and comprehensive criminal background check for all youth   
camp directors/operators, eligible staff, and any volunteers supervising children.  
 

Required Documentation  
• NJ Department of Health Youth Camp Certificate of Approval for 2021  
• Signed DFD Youth Camp Acknowledgment Form for 2021  
• INDENTOGO Criminal Background Check Forms  
• Child Abuse Record Information (CARI) Form  
 
These forms can be accessed and uploaded through www.NJCCIS.com.  
 

Comprehensive Criminal Background Checks  
All current and prospective employees ages 18 and older, including volunteers, and any individuals 
who have unsupervised access of children must complete a Criminal History Record Information 
Check (CHRI). This check includes searches of the FBI fingerprint database and state and National 
Crime Information Center’s (NCIC) National Sex Offender Registry (NSOR).  

mailto:DFD.YouthCamps@dhs.nj.gov
http://www.njccis.com/
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2021 SUMMER YOUTH CAMPS  
NJ Child Care Subsidy Program Requirements (continued) 
A Child Abuse Record Information Check (CARI) must also be completed for all current and 
prospective employees ages 14 and older, including volunteers, and any individuals who have 
unsupervised access of children. This child abuse and neglect background check determines 
whether a person has any substantiated incidents of child abuse or neglect.  
Please Note – All Youth Camp Directors/Operators will be informed about how to schedule criminal 
background checks for themselves and their staff. All information on these requirements, including 
the disqualifying crime list, is available at www.ChildCareNJ.gov.  
 

Pre-Service Health and Safety Trainings  
All youth camps staff must complete the following pre-service health and safety trainings. Trainings 
are free and offered online through the NJ Workforce Registry at www.NJCCIS.com.  
Required trainings include:  
• Health, Safety and Child Growth and Development: Basic Requirements for Licensing (eight-hour    
module; an overview of the nine required health and safety topics)  
• Identifying Child Abuse and Neglect–Mandated Reporting  
• First Aid and CPR Training  

 

Unannounced Inspections and Monitoring  
Summer Youth Camps receiving funds through the NJ Child Care Subsidy Program will be inspected 
by the New Jersey Department of Health to ensure compliance with the state and federal 
requirements. For more information on these requirements, visit www.ChildCareNJ.gov or e-mail 

DFD.YouthCamps@dhs.nj.gov.  

                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.childcarenj.gov/
http://www.childcarenj.gov/
mailto:DFD.YouthCamps@dhs.nj.gov

